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Planning Board Meeting  

March 27, 2017 

Regular Meeting 

 

Present: 

Tim Wilford, Chairman   Kelly Best, Secretary (last third of meeting) 

Steve Caruso    Peter Blackman, Applicant Mio Vino/Veronica’s  

John Scally    Officer Chris Laurenzo 

 

   

Absent:    

Kevin Clancy 

John Hukey 

Wayde Bush                                        

Glenn Hebert, Zoning Administrator 

Dean Whalen, Board Liaison  

     

Chairman Wilford opened the meeting at 7:00 pm.   Chairman Wilford read the legal notice for Peter 

Blackman for a Sign Permit under the Zoning Law to replace a sign at place of business, known as 

VERONICA’S a.k.a. Mio Vino for property owned by Altamont Properties LLC situated at 186 Main Street 

in the Village of Altamont, Tax Map Number 37.18-4-21, and zoned Business.  Plans open for public 

inspection at the Village Offices during normal business hours.  Said hearing is to take place this evening 

at 7 pm.   

 

The Chairman asked if the board members have reviewed their materials and had any specific questions. 

The Board determined that the height and size met village code. 

 

Mr. Blackman stated that the sign would be made of artificial wood, there would be two pin lights which 

are already in use.  He would like to switch to LED for energy reduction.  He also stated that he thought 

about downsizing the amount of lighting. 

 

The Board inquired the hours the lights would be lit.  Mr. Blackman stated that the lights will only be on 

when the business is open. 

 

Chairman Wilford confirmed that fact that Mr. Blackman will get a copy of the Special Use Permit which 

was issued when the business first opened.  Chairman Wilford pointed out that the Special Use Permit 

granted included the condition that delivery vehicles would park in driveway.  Chairman Wilford 

discussed the fact that delivery trucks are stopping in middle of streets on Main Street or right around 

the corner on Maple Avenue creating unsafe conditions.  Chairman Wilford informed Mr. Blackman that 

delivery trucks may park in off street parking on Park Street. 

 



2 
 

Mr. Blackman states that the challenge is that there are multiple trucks and the size of the trucks.  Mr. 

Blackman agreed to direct the drivers not to park in the middle of the streets. 

 

Board member Scally made a motion to grant the sign permit to Mr. Blackman after reviewing the 

application the following findings: The sign is 3’ by 4’ for a total of 24 square feet, 12 square feet per 

side, the lighting will be directed toward the building and that Mr. Blackman will be using the current 

existing lighting.  Board member Caruso seconded the motion.  All in favor. 

 

To keep within the requirements, Chairman Wilford made a motion to open the public hearing for Mr. 

Blackman.  Board member Scally seconded the motion.  All in favor.   Noting only one person at large in 

room, Chairman Wilford asked if there were any comments relating to sign request.  There were none. 

Board member Caruso made a motion to close the public hearing.  Chairman Wilford seconded the 

motion.  All in favor. 

  

Mr. Blackman was given a copy of the completed Change of Tenancy form and a copy of the Special Use 

Permit granted. 

 

Board member Caruso made a motion to approve the minutes of February 27, 2017.   Board member 

Scally seconded the motion.  All in favor. 

 

The Board discussed the fact that they still felt that Article 355-23 Section D # 3 of the Village Code was 

confusing as written.  It was suggested that the Village Board review this when they do the next update 

to the Village Code. 

 

Chairman Wilford made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:45 pm.  Board member Scally seconded 

the motion.  All in favor. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Kelly Best 


